The Roman Catholic Parish of Ss. Peter & Michael
       Woolston in the Warrington Pastoral Area         
Minutes of the Parish Council Annual General Meeting 
Tuesday 11th April 2023 at 7.00pm
Present: 
John L Glynn (Chair); Fr. Mark Drew; Jim McGraw (Vice Chair); Mike Frost (Secretary); Gerry Allison; Carole Glynn;  Tony Hawley; Ged Totton; Chris Wilkinson; Tom Foy; John J Glynn; Peter Donnelly
1
Welcome and Opening Prayer
John L Glynn welcomed everyone to the Annual General Meeting of the Parish Council and led the opening prayer.
2
Apologies
Val McCowen; Tony Wright (Treasurer); Tony O’Kell; Margaret Harrison; Mary Hallam
3
    Minutes of Previous Parish Council Meeting and Matters Arising
The minutes of the last Annual General Meeting of the Parish Council held on 3rd April 2022 were accepted. There were no matters arising except those featured on the agenda.
4
  Brief Summary of SPAM over the last Twelve Months 
John L Glynn gave a brief summary of the matters covered by SPAM since the last AGM on 3rd April 2022. John referred to all the major initiatives that the Parish Council supported during the year on a month by month basis.
In April 2022 the new Parish 100 club was launched by Tony O’Kell and John L Glynn.

May 2022 saw the church website streamlined by Ged Totton featuring new links to improve communications.
In June 2022 the First Holy Communion classes began, parishioners were asked to volunteer as readers and six more were added to the reading rotas.

A Grandparents Day Service was organised in July 2022 with help from the school and was a great success.
In September 2022 discussions about a face lift for the memorial garden began. A coffee morning was also arranged to raise money and awareness of creation time, an initiative supported by Pope Francis.

In October 2022 the work commenced on the memorial garden and Christine Wilkinson led a successful fund-raising appeal.
Fr. Gildea sadly passed away and Jim McGraw had major input into organising the funeral with Fr. Gildea’s sister, Janet, and Fr. Gildea’s life-long friend and latterly carer, Louise Crossey.
4
  Brief Summary of SPAM over the last Twelve Months (Cont)

In November 2022, the running of the parish continued as normal thanks to visiting priests, Fr. Raymond and Fr. Mark, to whom the Parish Council was most grateful. On behalf of the Parish Council, John L Glynn also thanked Jim Mcgraw and the body of parishioners involved in the day to day running of the church as major factors in the smooth running of the church during this difficult period.

In December 2022 a sub-committee was organised to arrange the Christmas Services which were a huge success. The church was also decorated beautifully as usual by the many volunteers who helped with putting up the decorations.

In January 2023 Gerry Allison started organising the parish trip to Lourdes in July 2023 and this was well supported. Tony Hawley contacted Louise Crossey to notify her that the Parish Council would like to provide her with a gift in recognition of her life-long friendship and support to Fr. Gildea.
In February 2023 the church maintenance parties were arranged to restart in March 2023. A special thanks to Tony Hawley for organising the maintenance parties.
Finally in March 2023 the weekly tea and toast after Mass recommenced. The build-up to the Easter Services was organised and the services were a great success and well attended. John L Glynn on behalf of the Parish Council thanked the visiting priests and Jim McGraw for their hard work in making the services run smoothly as usual.

Finally, John L Glynn thanked all those who had helped over the last twelve months, particularly as it was a difficult year due to the loss of our beloved Fr. Gildea and Frank Hawley who had both played such a huge part in SPAM; may they both be at peace in the kingdom of God. 
John also mentioned Margaret Harrison, who also has made a huge contribution to SPAM but has recently had to take some time away from SPAM due to ill health. We pray she will make a full recovery soon.

5
Treasurer’s Report
Tony Wright, the Parish Council’s treasurer, had sent a note of the Treasurer’s Report for the years ended 31st December 2021 and 31st December 2022. The Parish finances remain in good order.
Each of the headings of income and expenditure were fully explained and it was noted that there were receipts of £42,715 in 2021 and payments of £31,622 in 2021 leaving a surplus of receipts over payments of £11,093 for 2021 and receipts of £50,756 in 2022 and payments of £35,092 in 2022 leaving a surplus of receipts over payments of £15,664 for 2022.
There were also outstanding gift aid claims totalling about £7,000 due to be paid by HMRC.
6
  Election of Officers
The officers of the Parish Council were elected as follows –
John L Glynn – Chair 
Jim McGraw – Vice Chair 

Mike Frost – Secretary 
Tony Wright – Treasurer  
7
  AOB
Liturgy

Jim McGraw gave an update on the liturgy during the year. Jim supported Fr. Gildea with the liturgy until he passed away in October 2022. Fr. Raymond and Fr. Mark Drew and Fr. Austin then provided cover for the remainder of the year.
The Mass figures are now back to about 75% of pre-Covid-19 levels, which is similar to the other parishes in Warrington, and Warrington parishes are doing better than other towns in the Archdiocese.

Jim also confirmed that the parish will shortly have four new Eucharistic Ministers.
8
  Date of Next Meeting
The next Annual General Meeting of the Parish Council will be on a date to be determined in April 2024 at a time to be agreed in the church. The Agenda will be circulated before the meeting.
9         Close
           The Annual General Meeting closed at 7.30pm with prayer by Jim McGraw.
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